
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  Neil Jensen, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:   Fair Grounds Water Bill  
 
MEETING DATE:  June 18, 2024 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Fair Board in the past was sent a water bill once a year due to having only one or two 
events per year.  Since then, the Fair Board has escalated the number of events to many per 
month all summer long.  I brought this to the Finance Committee on Monday, June 10th to 
discuss the options.  I also had in the packet a sample water bill which has a 50% reduction in 
the storm water fee.  This fee can be reduced to 50% by application and review by the City 
Engineer.  It will start out at 100% and be up to the Fair Board if they wish to apply.  (See 
attached.)  The Finance Committee instructed staff to figure out the metering of the grounds so 
all water is accounted for including water for the tracks.  
 
The Finance Committee passed unanimously a motion to start monthly water bills for the Fair 
Board.    
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Please make a motion to start water bills monthly for all water used in the Fair Grounds.  
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please make a motion to start water bills monthly for all water used in the Fair Grounds.  
 






